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Council Memorandum 

Date: June 1, 2021 

To:  Committee of the Whole 

From: Councillor Elmslie 

Re: Grove Road Limited Service Agreement  

Recommendation 

That the memorandum from Councillor Elmslie, regarding Grove Road Limited 

Serviece Agreement be received; 

That Staff continue to provide service on Grove Road, allowing the association to 

complete additional improvements until September 30, 2021, extending the deadline 

from June 30, 2021 previously imposed by Council; 

That Council acknowledges that the location of hydro poles, an armour stone wall, and 

bedrock encroach into the minimum width requirement on Grove Road; 

That Staff be authorized to execute a Limited Service Agreement in lieu of the 

deficiencies noted above; 

That this recommendation be forwarded to Council for consideration at the next regular 

council meeting. 

Rationale  

The residents of Grove Road have worked diligently over the past year to ensure that a 

four metre width to the road is maintained. Trees, shrubbery, rock walls, fences and 

railings have all been pruned, pared back or removed. Lockdowns during the pandemic 

have precluded some of this work as residents needed to work together in order to 
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achieve the desired results. Extending the deadline to September 30, 2021 will allow 

this other work to be completed over the summer. The Director of Public Works is 

supportive of the timeline extension to allow the association to bring the road into 

compliance.  


